

KENDRIYA VIDYALA SANGATHAN(LUCKNOW REGION)

SESSION ENDING EXAM (2022-23)

SUBJECT: ENGLISH

TIME: 2Hours 30 Min

CLASS:VI

MM: 60

General Instructions:

Question paper contains four sections:

Section A: Reading	15 Marks
Section B: Writing	08 Marks
Section C: Grammar	07 Marks
Section D: Literature	30 Marks

Section A- Reading

(15 Marks)

Q.1. Read the following passage carefully.

(8x1=8)

The ant is a very small insect, but it is very intelligent and hard-working. It is wiser than any fly or earthworm. The story of an ant's life sounds almost untrue as it is too remarkable. But watching the behaviour of the commonest ant can teach us a lot.

The ants can be black or red. They live comfortably, in large and high homes called 'nests' or 'anthills'. Each home has hundreds of rooms and paths. In some of these rooms the queen ant lays eggs. Other rooms are used as nurseries for the young ones called 'grubs'. Workers and soldiers have separate rooms. Soldiers live in barracks. Some rooms are used as store houses. No worker can hurt a young one. They live in peace. Each one does its share of work intelligently and bravely.

The queen ant is the head of the family. It lives for about 15 years. It has a pair of wings which it bites off after its wedding flight. And then it does nothing but lay eggs. Eggs are hatched. Grubs are out. Workers feed and clean them. They are carried about daily for airing and sun bath. A couple of weeks lets grubs become cocoons which break in three weeks. Perfect ants appear. They have to be trained to do their duties. The ants use their feelers to talk to other ants. They pass on messages through them. An anthill is a home not for ants alone. Some other creatures like beetles and the green fly also live in it. Some of them give out sweet smell while others give sweet juices. The green fly gives them milk.

Human beings can learn a lot from this small teacher. We can learn from them hard work, sense of duty and discipline, cleanliness, loyalty and care for the young ones.

Answer the following questions.

- i. The story of an ant's life sounds almost untrue. "Almost untrue" means
 - a) highly exaggerated.
 - b) too remarkable to be true.
 - c) not based on facts.
 - d) None of the above
- ii. The time period for a grub to become a complete ant is
 - a) about five to six Weeks
 - b) about four to five Weeks
 - c) about two to three Weeks
 - d) about one to two Weeks
- iii. Soldiers live in
 - a) Buildings
 - b) Burrows
 - c) Asylums
 - d) Barracks
- iv. The ants greet each other by touching
 - a) the ground
 - b) the legs
 - c) each other's feelers
 - d) None of the above
- v. is/are ants' cows.
 - a) Beetles

- b) Lesser breeds of ants
 - c) Greenfly
 - d) Cricket
- vi. Why do the worker ants carry the grubs about?
- vii. Which ant is the head of the entire family?
- viii. What can we learn from ants?

Q.2. Observe the following advertisement carefully.

(7x1=7)

SCHOOL ADMISSION

OPEN FOR REGISTRATION
AUGUST 5TH 2022

JOIN US

OUR FACILITIES:
FREE WIFI
SPACIOUS CLASSROOM
SPORTS ARENA, ETC.

50% OFF
For first 100 register

+123-456-7890 | HELLO@REALLYGREATSITE.COM | WWW.REALLYGREATSITE.COM

Answer the following questions based on the above image.

- i. The registration for school admission started on _____.
- ii. If you wanted to make inquiry regarding the admission. You could had
 - a) Call 8822445566
 - b) Email hello@reallygreatsite.com
 - c) Visit website www.admission.com
 - d) None of the above
- iii. What facilities were provided in the school?
 - a) Free WIFI
 - b) Spacious classroom
 - c) Sports Arena etc.
 - d) All of the above
- iv. Sarita had two daughters named Jhalak and Palak. She registered both of them. Jhalak's registration no. was 71. She would had got (percent) discount for Jhalak.
- v. The school fee is Rs. 2000/-. She would had paid Rs. for Jhalak
- vi. Palak's registration no. was 175. She would had got (percent) discount for Palak.
- vii. Sarita had to pay for both of her daughters.
 - a) Rs. 1000/-
 - b) Rs. 2000/-
 - c) Rs. 3000/-
 - d) Rs. 4000/-

Section B Writing

(8 marks)

Q.3. You are Shyam/ Shyama studying in class VI of Sunrise Public School, Bareilly. You have lost your wrist watch somewhere in the playground. Draft a notice for the school notice board, informing the student about it.

(4)

Q.4. Write a paragraph on, any one of the following topics. (80 to 100 words) (4)

- i) Recess is The Best Time in school
- ii) Importance of Morning Assembly

Section C Grammar (7 marks)

Q.5. Fill in the blanks with correct degree of comparison. (2)

- a) Delhi is than Chennai. (hot)
- b) Zeba is as as Rani. (tall)

Q.6. Fill in the blanks with correct words. (2)

- a) Why don't you (set up/ set down) your ideas on paper?
- b) A fund has been (set up/ set down) for the soldier families.

Q.7. Choose Proper Noun from the following. (1)

- a) herd
- b) boy
- c) Mohan
- d) honesty

Q.8. Choose Abstract Noun from the following. (1)

- a) herd
- b) boy
- c) Mohan
- d) honesty

Q.9. Write the plural form of 'woman'. (1)

Section D Literature

(30 marks)

Q10 Read the following extract carefully.

"Both Algu and Sahu stated their cases. They were cross-examined and the case was considered deeply. Then Jumman stood up and announced, 'It is our opinion that Sahu should pay Algu the price of the bullock. When Sahu bought the bullock, it suffered from no disability or disease. The death of the bullock was unfortunate, but Algu cannot be blamed for it.' Algu could not contain his feelings. He stood up and said loudly over and over again. "Victory to the panchayat. This is justice. God lives in the voice of the Panch."

Choose the correct options.

(4x1=4)

i) Who were cross-examined in the case?

- a) Algu
- b) Sahu
- c) Only Sahu
- d) Both Algu and Sahu

ii) Who said, "Victory to the panchayat?"

- a) Sahu
- b) Jumman
- c) Aunt
- d) Algu Choudhry

iii) Who gave the verdict?

- a) Algu Choudhry
- b) Sahu
- c) Jumman
- d) None of the above

iv) Choose the antonym (opposite) for the word 'justice'.

- (a) Non-justice
- (b) Injustice
- (c) Fair
- (d) Honesty

Q11 Read the following extract carefully.

"When at four in the afternoon I come back from the school,

I can see through the gate of that house
the gardener digging the ground.
He does what he likes with his spade,
he soils his clothes with dust, nobody takes him to task,
if he gets baked in the sun or gets wet”

Answer the following questions.

(4x1=4)

- i) At what time the gardener was digging the ground?
- ii) 'Takes him to task' means
 - a) Praise
 - b) Scold
 - c) Award
 - d) Chase
- iii) Who is the speaker of the above lines?
 - a) A small boy
 - b) An adult man
 - c) A hawker
 - d) An old man

iv) Choose the antonym for the word 'dry'.

- a) Move
- b) Continue
- c) Soaked
- d) Wet

Q12 Answer any four of the following questions. (in 30-40 words)

(4x2=8)

- a) What did Patrick think his cat was playing with? What was it really?
- b) What wishes does the child in the poem, "Vocation" make?
- c) What are food and dress of thought? And why?
- d) Why was Jumman happy over Algu's nomination as Head Panch?
- e) What happened to the crow in the end? How do you feel happy or sad about it? Give one reason

Q13 Answer any three of the following questions. (in 30-40 words)

(3x2=6)

- a) What did the two friends generally talk about?(The Monkey and the Crocodile)
- b) What did Saeeda tell the sunrays to do? (A Pact with the Sun)
- c) What happens to our body when we sleep? (The Wonder Called Sleep)
- d) Define a dream in your own words. (The Wonder Called Sleep)

Q14 Answer ,any one in about 80 to 100 words .

(4x1=4)

Describe the fight between the snake and the cobra as given in the chapter 'The Banyan Tree'

Or

Who was Patrick? What did he like to do? How did he manage to get 'A' grades in all subjects? (1+1+2)

Q15 Answer ,any one in about 80 to 100 words .

(4x1=4)

How did monkey save his life? Describe in your own words. (The Monkey and The Crocodile)

Or

What is sleep and how is it important? (The Wonder Called Sleep)
